PLEASE READ THIS FORM IN ITS ENTIRETY

Now that you’ve submitted your claim, here is some information you need to know:

A Fully Developed Claim (FDC) is a claim that was sent to the VA fully developed.  In other words, you submitted everything with the exception of federal records.  Federal records include your service medical records and VA medical records.  The VA must get these records.  If they are unable to obtain them, they will accept a copy from you but only if they can’t get them.  If you filed an FDC, your claim will likely take 4-6 months.  If you’ve filed an FDC for more than eight disabilities, it may take a little longer than that but it will still be much quicker than a claim that wasn’t sent in fully developed.
Within a few months, you may receive a letter and a packet of forms from the VA (referred to as a development letter) in the mail.  Please read it in its entirety.  The VA is legally required to send this letter to you even though it causes many veterans confusion.  The letter may ask for things that aren’t applicable to your case, like buddy statements, or it may ask for things you’ve already submitted, like medical records.  The development letter will also contain blank forms.  Most likely, you filled out all the required forms when you met with the CVSO.  The blank forms are only attached if you have additional evidence you want to submit.  You do not have to send in everything the VA asks for; you only have to send in anything you haven’t already submitted.  If, however, you do want to submit additional evidence, contact the Veterans’ Service Office but continue reading before deciding you want to do this.
You will also receive notification of a compensation & pension exam (also referred to as a comp & pen or C&P exam).  This exam is required for almost all claims and is normally done at the VA Medical Center closest to you.  If you filed a claim for more than one disability, there’s a possibility you may have different exams on different dates.  Failure to report for this exam will result in a denial of your claim.  If you get notified of an exam that you cannot make, contact the Veteran’s Service Office and they will assist you with doing the paperwork required to request a new exam; however, be aware that missing an exam will delay the decision of your claim by several months.  You will be paid travel pay by the VA Medical Center for this exam.

If you add a disability or disabilities to an FDC while it is being worked, your claim will be pulled from the FDC process and adjudicated normally.  It will also be pulled if you want to add additional evidence, such as medical evidence.  If this happens, you can expect your claim to take up to a year or more.  Obviously, it’s strongly recommended you don’t do this; however, if your additional evidence is strong, you may decide it’s worth the delay.  
When you get your final rating decision, make sure you read it thoroughly.  You are ultimately responsible for reading and understanding the information in the decision.  If you have any questions at all, we encourage you to make an appointment with the CVSO to review your rating decision.

If you have any questions or would like to make an appointment, please call the Oneida County Veterans’ Service Office at (715) 369-6127.

